


Clearmont Town Council
Special Meeting
February 10, 2025
6:00 PM

CALL MEETING TO ORDER
The Clearmont Town Council met for a special meeting at the Clearmont Town Hall, February 10, 2025. Mayor Chris Schock called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

ATTENDANCE
Council members present were as follows: Mayor Schock, Councilwoman Switzer, Councilman Rohrer, and Councilmen Rowe were in-person. Councilman Haring was able to join us via a conference call-in. Also, present was Pete Bassett, Water Operator and Maintenance and Kirstie Auzqui, Town Clerk/Treasurer.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

[bookmark: _Hlk169532689]VISITORS
Dave Engels from Engineering Associates, Jerry Hunt from Weston Groundwater Engineering, Cynthia Vannoy from Sheridan Media, Ernie Miller a resident from Clearmont and neighbor to Well #3 and on the conference call-in was Jennifer Russell and Bill Brewer from Wyoming Water Development Office out of Cheyenne, Wyoming. 

APPROVAL OF CURRENT AGENDA
Councilwoman Switzer made a motion to approve the Agenda as presented. Motion seconded by Councilman Rowe. Motion carried 4-0.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
None

NEW BUSINESS
Discussion was held regarding the condition of Well #3 and the DWSRF 226 Loan. A written recommendation from Bill Brewer, Deputy Director of Wyoming Water Development Office and a detailed email from project manager, Jennifer Russell from Wyoming Water Development Office was presented to the council members. 

Dave Engels gave the current council a history of the project and the intent of the new well, #3 for the Town of Clearmont. Dave and Jerry also presented documentation about what work has been performed on the well with Change Order #10. Dave then presented and proposed to the council three (3) options on the work that could be done to complete the nine (9) year old project. 

The council asked questions and received additional feedback from all participants in attendance or on the conference call. Due to the amount of information and the need to carefully consider all three (3) options, the council agreed to table this discussion to the regular council meeting scheduled for Monday, February 17, 2025. The special meeting was requested due to the subcontractor, Ron Matheson, who may have wanted to remove his equipment from the project until a decision was made. But due to the frigid winter temperatures, approval was given by site Engineer Dave Engels to delay making a choice until the regular meeting only one week from the date of this special meeting. 

NEXT MEETING  
· Regular Council Meeting, February 17, 2025, at 6 PM. 

ADJOURNMENT
Councilwoman Switzer moved to adjourn at 7:16 PM. Motion was seconded by Councilman Rohrer. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned. 


________________________________			_____________________________
Mayor, Chris Schock						Town Clerk, Kirstie Auzqui

Posted at Town Hall, U.S. Post Office, and Clearmont Library: February 14, 2025. 




